
ACTION MEETING       March 7, 2012 
MUNICIPAL BUILDING      DELRAN, NJ 
 
SUNSHINE STATEMENT: Be advised that proper notice has been given by 
the Township Council in accordance with the sunshine law in the following 
manner.  Notice advertised in the Burlington County Times and Camden 
Courier Post on December 23, 2011 and posted on the bulletin board on the 
same date. 
 
ROLL CALL:  Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz., Ms. Pomeranz, Mr. Morrow and Mr. 
Catrambone were present.  
 
ALSO, PRESENT: Mr. Paris, Mayor, Mr. Hatcher, Administrator, Mr. Winckowski, 
Engineer, Mr. Long, Solicitor and Ms. Eggers, Municipal Clerk  
 
RESOLUTIONS  

TOWNSHIP OF DELRAN  
RESOLUTION 2012-32 

 
 

RESOLUTION TO INTRODUCE THE CY 2012 MUNICIPAL BUDGET  
 

 
WHEREAS, the following statements of revenues and appropriations shall 
constitute the Municipal Budget for the year 2012; and  
 
WHEREAS, said budget be published in the Burlington County Times in the 
issue of April 10, 2012; and  
 
WHEREAS, a public hearing on the budget and tax resolution will be held at the 
Municipal Building on April 24, 2012 at 7:00 P.M., at which time and place 
objections to said budget and tax resolution for the CY 2012 Municipal Budget 
may be presented.  
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Governing Body of the 
Township of Delran does here by approve the introduction of the 2012 Municipal 
Budget.  
 
Ms. Pomeranz asked if Council would agree to purchase bottled water for 
Administration.   
 
Mr. Hatcher stated that the total cost is approximately $800 per year and this will 
not affect the budget.  Council agreed to provide bottled water for the 
Administration.  
  



Mr. Morrow made a motion, seconded by Ms. Pomeranz to adopt Resolution 
2012-32. 
 
There being no questions, the roll was called. 
   
Mrs. Kolodi, Mr. Schwartz, Ms. Pomeranz, Mr. Morrow and Mr. Catrambone voted aye.  
 
Ayes: 5  
Nays: None  
  

Motion Approved 
 
Mr. Hatcher read the following statement.   
 
The 2012 Municipal Budget provides for a drop in spending from the previous 
year with total appropriations being reduced by $54,000 and a drop in taxes with 
a reduction in the amount to be raised by taxation of $204,500.  The average 
assessed home will realize a reduction of $40.44.  The budget as presented is 
$477,334 under the levy cap implemented two years ago.  The total 2012 budget 
is $15,631,000 and the amount to be raised by taxation is $10,500,000. 
    
At this time, Council proceeded with the regularly scheduled work session. 
 

        Submitted, 

 

        Jamey Eggers 
        Municipal Clerk 
 
 
 
 


